THE KERNERSVILLE MUSEUM FOUNDATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTE

September 11, 2018

The Kernersville Museum Foundation Board of Directors met for its regular meeting on September 11, 2018, in the Kernersville Museum at 4:00 p.m.  The following members were present: Chris Langham, President, Kay Pinnix, Secretary, Anne Coltrane,  Jason Grubbs 1st Vice President, Kelly Hargett, ED, Jim Taylor Past President ,  Barbara Bull, Mark Chandler, Kim Herman ,Doran Maltba, constituting a quorum. The following members were absent: Chris Thompson, Madeline Shepperson , Angie Pearman, Bertha Prim, Wayne Mabe, Molly Barber,  and John Wolfe, ex-officio.  President called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m.


Minutes for August 14, 2018, meeting electronically transmitted to all members. There being no corrections or additions, the minutes were approved as transmitted.
.
Treasurer’s Report:

Kelly Hargett, acting Treasurer, Treasurer and Finance, attached to official minutes, went over her report highlighting the following items.
          $37,215 total received for tobacco barn

          1st payment made of $8,750 for tobacco barn

          Utilities are a little over budget
          Checking:  $94,462

          Money Market:  $169,758.59

          ED asked if anyone would be interested in being treasurer. Doran Maltba said that he would after his term as treasurer for another non-profit is over.

.

Executive Director’s Report:

Kelly Hargett, went over her report highlighting the following items: Attached to official minutes
          Chicken stew tickets are available on line

          Only 300 can be fed

          T shirts are on sale for $20

          Still looking for a couple more sponsors for the skating rink

          ED will be out of the office the 2nd Thursday of each month through October for Leadership
    Report accepted after a motion from Jason Grubbs and second from Anne Coltrane.
  President’s Report: None
Chris Langham 
 Collections Committee: No meeting this month
Exhibits and Programming Committee
  Anne Coltrane, in the absence of Madeline Shepperson, reported the following items:
          Committee will be meeting tomorrow

          Working on a permanent board to be placed by the barn to represent stages of tobacco process and the process itself.

          Looking for things having to do with the tobacco process and will display some items in the barn and some things in the Museum

          Aim to have the board completed by the 20th
          Sports exhibit will remain up until the tobacco barn is completed

          Ribbon cutting is planned for October 9th at our next meeting

Facilities and Property Committee: Kelly Hargate told the Board that she is grateful to the town for installing a vent in the attic.
Doran Maltba announced that the town approved paving the parking lot with concrete and landscaping, minus the brick wall. This will probably not be done until spring.

Doran added the following comments:

          Still need to have leveling for the skating rink

          May need to discuss an alternative site behind the Museum using concrete slab for 30 by 60 rink and using it for other things
          Loflin could possibly donate

          Board discussed

Anne Coltrane made a motion and Doran Maltba seconded to look into the location with a concrete slab. Motion passed.

.
 Marketing: Jason Grubbs  stated that Molly Beasley attended her first meeting with them.
  Jason reported the following items:

          Discussed the skating rink and their concern not to market it too much

          We are selling an experience and want it to be a good one so we don’t want to have too many people there

          Executive Committee had discussed having hot chocolate and coffee at the rink or a coffee truck. Wired has expressed an interest and may be others too.
           Trying to get our logo  visible with the chicken stew T shirts

Dora Maltba suggested Patriot Pretzel and The Traveling Bean.

 Resource Development: John Wolfe and Anne Coltrane.  Did not meet this month
Anne Coltrane reported on the following items:

          The cook for the chicken stew has been lined up and he will buy what we don’t use

          The Blind Bear Band will play.

          Asked Pierce Jefferson for 3 tents and Danny Jefferson will be in touch

          Anne will also ask him about parking

          May have the Chick-fil-A cow 

          Woman’s Club will donate brownies and All Things Yummy will hopefully donate cupcakes

          MSUMC will donate tables and chairs. We will have to get them by Thursday or Friday by noon.

          Old tractors will be on Alan Bennett’s lot 

Chris Langham reminded the Board that we will have a donation box.
Old Business: None
New Business:  None
There being no further business before the Board, the meeting adjourned 4:55 p.m.  






Respectfully submitted,





Kay Pinnix




Secretary
